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Options for reform of the Owners Corporations Act 2006

Dear Sir/Madam,

It can be oppressive to have to live in an Owners Corporation according to the standards of the majority, however heartfelt their neighbours' demands and however right they think they are. The phrase 'tyranny of the majority' was coined for this state of affairs. Forget good manners and courtesies. In an Owners Corporation the majority rules, and if you have a dysfunctional majority you will be oppressed.

Yet, all owners must have an equal voice in matters that concern their owners corporation. There are likely to be some owners not ready or prepared to accept an equal voice in the affairs of their Owners Corporation and may/will resort to connivance involving proxies and such like. Thus the need for a procedure that assures all owners have an equal voice. The first step, in this process, abolishes the use of proxies in our quest for equality, honesty and fairness. 

The second step involves an overhaul of the Annual General Meeting (AGM) procedure to ensure, once again, equality, honesty and fairness. No new agenda items may be presented or considered during the course of the AGM or outside the prescribed deadline. The manager figures large in this administrative procedure.

1. The manager informs the owners of the Annual General Meeting's date and place and invites the owners to submit their agenda items. A stamped self-addressed envelope is provided (deadline?).

2. The Manager publishes the agenda items in full (deadline?) and issues ballot papers, for use by owners unable to attend the meeting, and a stamped self-addressed envelope to return the ballot papers to the manager (deadline?).
Yours sincerely 

Alfred L.C. van Amelsvoort PhD
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